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In August 1995, the Nuclear Regulatory Con~ission {NRC) staff initiated a 
Strategic Assessment and Rebaselining Project. This project was intended to 
take a new look at the NRC by conducting a reassessment of NRC activities in 
order to redefine the basic nature of the work of the agency and the means by 
which that work is accomplished, and to apply to these redefined activities a 
rigorous screening process to produce {or rebaseline) a new set of 
assumptions, goals, and strategies for the NRC. The results of this project 
are intended to provide an agency-wide Strategic Plan which can be developed 
and implemented to allow the NRC to meet the current and future challenges. 

A key aspect of this project was the identification and classification of 
issues that affect the basic nature of NRC activities and the means by which 
this work is accomplished. These issues fall into three categories. The 
first category includes broad issues defined as Direction-Setting Issues 
{DSls). DSis are issues that affect NRC management philosophy and principles. 
The second category includes subsumed issues. Subsumed issues are those that 
should be considered along with the DSis. The third category includes related 
issues. These are issues that should be considered after the Commission makes 
a decision on the option(s) for a OSI. Also, as part of the project, other 
issues of an operational nature were identified. These are not strategic 
issues and are appropriately resolved by the staff, and are not discussed in 
the issue papers. 

Following the reassessment of NRC activities, issue papers were prepared to 
provide a discussion of DSis and subsumed issues, and to obtain a review of 
thes.e broad, high-level issues. These papers are intended to provide a brief 
discussion of the options as well as summaries of the consequences of the 
options related to the DSis. Final decisions related to the DSis will 
influence the related issues which are listed, but not discussed, in each 
issue paper. As part of the Strategic Assessment and Rebaselining Project, 
the issue papers are being provided to interested parties and to the public. 
Following distribution of the issue papers, a series of meetings are planned 
to provide a forum to discuss and receive comment on the issue papers. After 
receiving public comment on the issue papers, the Commission will make final 
decisions concerning the DSis and options. These decisions will then be used 
to develop a Strategic Plan for the NRC. In summary, the Strategic Assessment 
and Rebaselining Project will analyze where the NRC is today, including 
internal and external factors, and outline a path to provide direction to move 
forward in a changing environment. 
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I. SUMMARY 

A. Direction-Setting Issue 

During the past decade, the Conmission strongly endorsed regulatory policies 
that encouraged industry to pursue standardization of next-generation reactor 
designs. Standard designs are expected to benefit the public health and 
safety by (1) concentrating industry resources on conunon approaches to solving 
design problems that have wide application, (2) stimulating adoption of sound 
construction practices and quality assurance, (3) fostering constantly 
improving maintenance and operating procedures, and (4) permitting a more 
effective licensing and inspection process. In this regard, NRC planned to 
achieve the benefits of standardization through the design certification 
process, which, along with early site permits and combined licenses, 
constitutes the major provision of the licensing process in Part 52 of 
Title 10 of Code of Federal Regulations (10 CFR Part 52). The Conunission is 
authorized to issue licenses in this manner under the general authority 
granted in Section 16lh of the Atomic Energy Act (AEA). In the Energy Policy 
Act of 1992, Congress reaffirmed the goals and objectives of 10 CFR Part 52. 

Since issuing 10 CFR Part 52, NRC has been involved in a range of activities 
related to reactor licensing for future applicants. Among those activities, 
the agency is reviewing two design certification applications for evolutionary 
light-water reactors (advanced boiling water reactor (ABWR) and System 80+). 
It has expended considerable resources for these reviews, which are now nearly 
completed. NRC is continuing its review of an application for certification 
of a passive reactor design (AP600). It is not currently engaged in reactor 
licensing activities related to either the early site permit or combined 
license portions of the Part 52 licen~ing process. 

To realize the safety benefits of standardization associated with the design 
reviews undertaken, multiple orders for these new plants would be necessary. 
A new order for a power reactor is not expected to be submitted until sometime 
in the next century. In addition, there are no short-range plans for industry 
to test the regulatory effectiveness of either the early site permit or 
combined license portions of the Part 52 licensing process. Therefore, for 
the advanced reactor area, the following Direction-Setting Issue (OSI) was 
identified: 

Given the current environment, what should the Connnission's policy 
be on future reactors? 

This issue paper provides options on a range of Commission policies with 
respect to future applications for nuclear power reactors. 
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B. Options 

Option 1: Reassess-Reprioritize 

NRC would reassess the current priority assigned to licensing activities 
associated with future applicants, since i t has nearly completed the design 
certification process for two evolutionary reactor designs (ABWR and System 
80+) and now has experience in the implementation of the design certification 
portion of the Part 52 licensing process. Under this option, other design 
certification applications either under review or yet to be submitted would be 
pursued, but would no longer be an agency priority. The Commission would 
revise the advanced reactor policy statement to articulate its priorities and 
objectives in the period after completion of the evolutionary design 
certifications. The Commission's top priority would be a combined license or 
site permit application that would demonstrate the remaining portions of the 
Part 52 process. Only that type of postcertification activity would be 
undertaken on a priority basis. 

Option 2: Sustained Responsiveness 

Design certification applications would continue to receive top staff review 
priority. With respect to other future reactor activities such as 
preapplication reviews or other issues related to future application 
activities, this option would encourage the earliest possible interaction of 
applicants, vendors, and others with NRC and would ensure sufficient staff 
priority to provide timely agency comment on the implications of these future 
reactor activities for safety and the regulatory process. The advanced 
reactor policy statement would not necessarily require revision. 

Option 3: Refocus Resources 

NRC would refocus the resources currently involved in future reactor 
activities on operating reactor issues such as the safety and reliability of 
existing plants, high-level waste, and low-level waste because they are the 
dominant current issues affecting reactor licensing for future applicants. 
Under this option, existing future reactor activities including the design 
certification review of the AP600 passive reactor design would be terminated 
in an orderly fashion, new activities would not be started until prospects of 
a reactor order were nearer, the existing advanced reactor policy statement 
would be withdrawn, and the remaining staff resources committed to advanced 
reactor activities would be redirected to other agency issues. 
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Option 4: Single Solution 

The Con111ission would articulate its support for the development of a program 
where the stakeholders coalesce the many resources and ideas in the advanced 
reactor area into a single solution that would result in a nuclear power plant 
order utilizing the Part 52 licensing pro~ess. The Convnission could state its 
readiness to perform its review responsibilities and its willingness to make 
resources available to facilitate the process consistent with NRC's safety 
obligations. 

II. DESCRIPTION OF ISSUES 

A. Background/Bases 

The Co11111ission has long sought nuclear power plant standardization and the 
enhanced safety and licensing reform that standardization could make possible. 
The Commission issued 10 CFR Part 52--a rule that sets out a more predictable 
and stable licensing process, including certification of next-generation 
reactor designs--to improve the licensing environment for next-generation 
nuclear power reactors by minimizing the uncertainty in the regulatory 
process. The design certification process is a key procedural device in the 
Part 52 process. Vendors have submitted five designs for certification review 
by NRC. The staff has completed its review of two evolutionary designs: ABWR 
design and the System 80+ design. Proposed design certification rules have 
been issued for both designs. 

B. External Factors 

To accrue safety or efficiency benefits from standardization, an order (in 
fact, multiple orders) for a new plant is needed. The factors affecting new 
orders are complex, but, in most estimations, a new order is unlikely to be 
submitted until well into the next century. Industry asserts in documents 
such as its •strategic Plan for Building New Nuclear Power Plants 11 that by 
2000, with over one-third of the base-load capacity more than 30 years old, 
some plants will almost certainly require replacement. This approach has been 
successful in the past in securing financial support from both industry and 
the Department of Energy (DOE) in its advanced l i ght water reactor (ALWR) 
program for advanced reactor activities. However, with Government budgetary 
cutbacks and increased economic competition in industry, this continued level 
of support for advanced reactor activities is uncertain. 

In terms of the long-term prospects for new nuclear plants, the principal 
driver appears to be economics. There do not appear to be any public policy 
objectives, such as fuel diversity or environmental benefit, that would 
overcome economic factors, absent changes in national policy. That is, there 
is now a much sharper focus on cost. Because of the deregulation and 
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restructuring trends in industry, utilities' decisions concerning future 
generating capacity may be based almost exclusively on a cost standpoint. It 
is unlikely that under such a framework utility management would build plants 
with high capital costs, as is the case with nuclear plants, even though costs 
can be reduced somewhat with standardized plants and by the provision of 
certainty and stability in the regulatory and approval process. 

Although current domestic interest in new nuclear power plants is small, 
international interest in certain countries, particularly those in the Pacific 
rim, is higher. Regulatory approval of the design in the country of origin is 
sometimes an important factor in deciding which design will be built in these 
countries. U.S. vendors may be motivated to pursue design certification in 
order to remain competitive in the global marketplace. Success of U.S. 
vendors in overseas markets may be a factor in their ability to maintain their 
nuclear expertise and infrastructure for application to domestic operating 
reactors. 

III. Discussions 

A. Discussion of Direction-Setting Issue 

Given the current environment, what should the Commission's policy be on 
future reactors? 

The relationship of this OSI to NRC's health and safety mission is well 
established. That relationship was articulated in the Commission policy on 
standardization that underscored the NRC belief that standardization of 
nuclear power plant designs is an important initiative that can significantly 
enhance the safety, reliability, and availability of nuclear power plants. 
Since the Commission implemented its standardization policy in its Part 52 
process, changes in internal and external factors have not altered this 
underlying relationship to NRC's health and safety mission. 

Progress toward the safety goals of standardization has been made, but has 
mainly focused on the design certification process, a single element in a 
three-element approach in 10 CFR Part 52: design certification, early site 
permit, and combined license. The experience from design certification 
reviews from a safety perspective has been good in that two evolutionary 
designs have nearly undergone the process and are generally considered to be 
safer designs than those of the current fleet of operating reactors. 

However, the envisioned safety benefit from an advanced reactor design remains 
unrealized, since the safety benefit of standardization would start to accrue 
when the advanced designs are built. As stated earlier, the prospects for 
such an order appear to be over 5 years away. 
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This leads to an evaluation of another aspect of advanced reactor activities 
with respect to regulatory effectiveness. In developing 10 CFR Part 52, the 
Co11111ission drew on its experience with licensing many nuclear plants under 
10 CFR Part 50. The basis of that experience, a subsidiary goal in developing 
10 CFR Part 52 was to nhave a sensible and stable procedural framework in 
place for the consideration of future designs, and to make it possible to 
resolve safety and environmental issues before plants are built, rather than 
after.• This is the essence of the regulatory effectiveness objective of 
advanced reactor activities. 

With respect to the design certification portion of 10 CFR Part 52, NRC has 
nearly completed all action associated with the design certification of the 
ABWR and System 80+ designs. This has been viewed as a demonstration that the 
basic design certification process is both stable and predictable (although 
neither of these rulemakings required a hearing). Additional design 
certification reviews may not be necessary to demonstrate that the fundamental 
process works. However, completion of a passive design review could 
demonstrate an additional attribute of the design certification process, that 
is, that it is flexible enough to accommodate "advanced" designs that employ 
simplified, passive, or other innovative means to accompli~h their safety 
functions. 

NRC has no short-range plans to test the regulatory effectiveness of either 
the early site permit or combined license elements of the Part 52 licensing 
process with an application. There have been suggestions that some issues 
associated with these processes could be explored and agreements (in the form 
of NUREG-series reports, studies, Commission papers, and the like) between the 
staff and industry made. Given that an implementing application is more than 
5 years in the future, it will be difficult to assess the regulatory value and 
effect of agreements or plans made today for future applicants and future 
Co11111issions. However, issues that are significant enough to result in rule 
changes to the licensing framework (or those resolved in the context of an 
application) would be effective and have an effect on future applicants. 

B. Discussion of Subsumed Issues 

As a part of selecting an option for the Commission's policy for future 
reactors, the following strategic issues should be considered and are 
anticipated to be resolved as a part of this paper. 

1. What is the need and priority for the staff to proceed with the passive 
design reviews? 

NRC has received two applications for review of passive reactor designs: 
Westinghouse's AP600 reactor design and General Electric's (GE's) simplified 
boiling-water reactor (SBWR) design. In these designs, passive design 
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features are used that are conceptually different from those used in the 
evolutionary plant designs. As a result, NRC has established research 
programs to provide both direct support to the safety decisions for design 
approval and confirmatory results. 

As a result of Public Law 101-508 (100-percent NRC fee recovery) and the broad 
consideration of related fee issues as discussed in SECY-94-049 and SECY-95-
035, the passive design vendors are responsible for almost all NRC design 
review costs. Therefore, the passive reviews are becoming cost-driven partly 
as a result of the evolution in NRC fee policy and less DOE emphasis in its 
ALWR program. As a result, GE stated that it was redirecting the focus of its 
SBWR programs from plants of the 670-MWe size to plants 1,000 MWe or larger. 
In line with redirecting the SBWR focus, GE asked NRC to review the orderly 
closure of open NRC activities for the 670-MWe SBWR. In the fall of 1995, 
Westinghouse stated that it might not be able to meet the current schedule for 
the AP600 design review. In February 1996, Westinghouse stated that, now that 
its budget was in place, it wanted to work toward achieving a revised 
schedular goal for certification. The staff submitted its estimate for 
completing the AP600 review to the Commission in SECY-96-068, 11 Status of the 
Staff's Review of Advanced Reactor Designs. 11 Over the course of NRC 
involvement with design certification reviews, Congress has expressed concern 
about the schedule for completion and the costs of design certification 
reviews. 

2. Have events overtaken the Commission's 1986 policy on advanced reactors? 

During the past decade, NRC has.conducted preapplication reviews of advanced 
reactor designs such as the liquid-metal or gas-cooled reactors, including 
consideration of the Commission's re~ulations, regulatory guides, and other 
guidelines. The objectives of the preapplication review were to identify 
(a) major safety issues that could require Commission policy guidance to the 
staff, (b) major technical issues that the staff could resolve in the context 
of existing regulations or Commission policy, and (c) research and development 
needed to resolve identified issues. The staff has performed only minor 
activity in this area. 

NRC conducted these activities in support of the 1986 policy statement 
•statement of Policy for Regulation of Advanced Nuclear Power Plants, 11 which 
encouraged early discussions (before submission of the license application) 
between NRC and reactor designers to provide applicable licensing guidance. 
In addition, the policy statement set out broad safety objectives for advanced 
designs and identified a specific organizational unit in NRC as the focal 
point for this advanced reactor activity. • 
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Since the policy statement was initially issued, the design certification 
process has matured. It has been substantially completed for two designs, and 
NRC has demonstrated through its review of the passive designs the process by 
which new attributes of advanced reactor designs can be evaluated. Given 
these accomplishments and other changes in external factors during the last 
decade, the existing policy may not cl early reflect the current perspective on 
advanced reactor activities. 

IV. OPTIONS 

Option 1: Reassess-Reprioritize 

This option attempts to capitalize, as much as external factors permit, on the 
successes achieved in design certification. It includes recognition of the 
fact that, in a realistic planning horizon of 5 to 7 years, there would be 
virtually no chance that an order for a new reactor or other project would 
substantively exercise either the early site permit or combined licensed 
portion of 10 CFR Part 52. A conclusion under this would be that, with the 
pending completion of the certification rulemaking by the ABWR and System 80+ 
designs, enough experience has been gained to demonstrate that the design 
certification portion of 10 CFR Part 52 is a stable and predictable 
implementation framework for standardization. Other design certification 
applications would be pursued as important obligations under the existing 
regulatory framework, but would no longer be an agency priority. 

Just as the advanced reactor policy statement helped to communicate the 
Co11111ission's expectations for designs before they were submitted for 
certification, under this option, the Commission could revise this policy to 
articulate its priorities in the postcertification period. Among the advanced 
reactor activities, the Colt'lllission's top priority would be a combined license 
or site permit application that would demonstrate the stability and 
predictability of the remaining portions of the Part 52 process. Only that 
type of postcertification activity would be undertaken on a priority basis, 
and early notice to the staff would be a necessity so that appropriate 
resources and expertise needs could be addressed. 

A second tier of priority would be assigned to advanced reactor activities 
that would result in rulemaking. Given the long period of time before another 
application is expected, only activities that result in a rulemaking are 
likely to have enduring value at the time of the next application. Future and 
existing design certification applications such as that for the AP600 would 
fall in this priority category. In practical terms, this would mean that the 
staff would assign its resources to these projects and produce achievable 
schedules based on that allocation. Under this option, should difficult 
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policy, technical, or other issues arise, the impact would result more often 
in a schedular delay rather than an attempt to keep on schedule by assigning 
more resources. 

Finally, a third tier of priority would be assigned to other advanced reactor 
activities. The design certification experience has raised many interesting 
issues on how both industry and NRC would address the construction and 
operation of the next-generation reactors. However, given the long period of 
time before another application is expected, it is only conjecture that these 
issues would be critical at the time of application. Also not known is how 
resolutions would bind either NRC or industry so far into the future. Under 
this option, these activities would be carried out only as resources are 
available. 

The consequences of adopting this option would not be much different from the 
consequences of advanced reactor activities today. The largest effect would 
be a change in priority of advanced reactor activities from the current 
priority to a priority more in consonance with similar operating reactor 
activities. The resources in the advanced reactor area have been dominated by 
those devoted to design certification reviews (an annual direct effort 
expenditure of approximately 40 FTE in the past several years) although recent 
resource expenditures have been less due to vendor-requested initiatives and 
the resource impacts of operating reactor issues such as Millstone and steam 
generator tube integrity. Under this option, the need for more resources 
other than those previously planned in the advanced reactor area would be 
unlikely, since schedules would not be maintained at all costs should 
unforeseen problems arise. However, external entities such as vendors, DOE, 
and sometimes Congress have been critical when it appeared that design 
certification schedules were being delayed. 

After completion of the design certification reviews, the resource commitment 
in the area would be small (less than approximately 10 FTEs) and focused on a 
small subset of issues that potentially would result in rulemaking. As a 
point of reference, as a result of its experience in the design certification 
process, the staff has identified one area ("living" probabilistic risk 
assessment beyond design certification), in which rulemaking is appropriate. 

This option keeps open key avenues of interactions in the advanced reactor 
area. Much of the interest in design certification is not as much near-term 
domestic interest in the designs as near-term interest in the designs for 
foreign application. By maintaining a commitment in the design certification 
area, the Commission will be able to maintain an influence on nuclear safety 
worldwide. Additionally, on the basis of its evaluation of the design 
certification experience, industry feels that issues could be addressed that 
would lend stability and predictability to the future licensing process. 
Also, some technical issues developed in the context of advanced reactor 
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activities have resulted in lessons learned that could be applied to current 
operating reactors (e.g., revised source term implementation, check valve 
performance under low differential pressure conditions, passive autolytic 
recombiners). This option would allow these type of interactions within the 
established priorities. 

Option 2: Sustained Responsiveness 

This option is an approach similar to the manner in which the staff addressed 
future reactor activities before issuing the final design approvals for the 
evolutionary designs. Under this option, design certification applications 
such as that for the AP600 would receive top staff review priority. With 
respect to other future reactor activities, this option would encourage the 
earliest possible interaction of applicants, vendors, and others with NRC and 
would ensure sufficient staff priority to provide timely agency convnent on the 
implications of these activities for safety and the regulatory process. The 
advanced reactor policy statement would not necessarily require revision . 

One consequence of this option is its responsiveness to the segment of NRC 
customers such as vendors and utilities that are stakeholders in future 
reactor activities. This responsiveness could be important to vendors 
interested in foreign application of their designs, which could have an effect 
of sustaining a robust nuclear infrastructure in this country to support 
domestic plants. An implication of this option is that it would require a 
somewhat higher conunitment of resources (approximately 10 to 15 percent higher 
than option 1 in an area in which most of the important near-term objectives 
are accomplished. In addition, the consequence of being responsive to most 
projects proposed by industry or vendor sponsors is that sometimes the 
resources expended are not conmensurate with the product or objective 
attained. For example, the staff invested considerable resources in reviews 
of the SBWR, Canadian Deuterium Uranium Reactor (CANDU 3), modular high
temperature gas-cooled reactor (MHTGR), and power reactor innovative small 
module (PRISM). In retrospect, because of changes in external factors, 
benefits from the investment of these resources are largely unrealized. 

Option 3: Refocus 

In the statements of consideration for 10 CFR Part 52, the Commission noted 
that the ufuture of nuclear power depends not only on the licensing process 
but also on economic trends and events, the safety and reliability of the 
plants, political fortunes and much else." This option results '.roman. 
analysis of the internal and external factors from that perspective. First, a 
reactor order is far off. Second, the near-term beneficial effect on the 
licensing process has been realized with the pending design certifications of 
evolutionary designs. Third, other issues such as public acceptance, high
level waste, low-level waste, and economics, and not NRC advanced reactor 
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activities, are the dominant issues affecting reactor licensing for future 
applicants. Therefore, under this option the resources currently involved in 
future reactor activities on current operating reactor issues that may 
indirectly benefit future reactor applicants. 

Existing future reactor activities inc l uding the AP600 design certification 
review would be terminated in an orderly fashion, new activities would not be 
started until prospects of a reactor order were nearer, the existing advanced 
reactor policy statement would be withdrawn, and the remaining staff resources 
dedicated to advanced reactor activities would be redirected to other agency 
issues. 

A segment of industry such as that involved in Nuclear Energy Institute's 
strategic plan for building new nuclear power plants believes that the current 
NRC advanced reactor activities are important building blocks in maintaining a 
choice in America's energy future. Adopting this option would not fully 
support their vision of ensuring 11 that nuclear energy remains available in the 
United States as a safe and reliable option for generating electricity into 
the 21st century . 11 

Westinghouse, the applicant for the AP600 design certification, would be 
affected by this option. Westinghouse has invested a significant amount of 
money in developing its design certification package for NRC review and 
approval. Irrespective of the domestic interest in the AP600 design, NRC 
design approval is, in many cases, a key element for foreign sales of reactor 
designs. In addition, the issue could be raised that if NRC unilaterally 
stopped its review, it would be turning its back on a legal obligation to 
disposition an application submitted in compliance with Conunission 
regulations. 

Further, the Co11111ission has articulated a policy that encouraged advanced 
reactor designers to use innovative approaches employing simpler or passive 
features. AP600 incorporates some of those concepts in its design. Without 
design certification, the question of whether these concep~s can be 
successfully implemented in a reactor design that meets the Conunission's 
regulations will go unanswered. 

This option would have a clear consequence from a resource perspective . . 
Historically, the staff would expect to expend approximately 40 FTE of dlrect 
effort annually to complete the design certification reviews. Although recent 
resource expenditures in the advanced reactor area have been less due to 
vendor-requested initiatives and the resource impact of operating reactor 
issues such as Millstone and steam generator tube integrity, under this 
option, remaining advanced reactor resources could be redirected to other 
agency activities. 
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Option 4: Single Solution 

In its statements of consideration on 10 CFR Part 52, the Commission uhope[d] 
that effort has not been wasted on a rule which will never be used .... Clearly, 
if the Conmission and the industry spend the resources necessary to certify a 
score of designs and then no applicant references any of them, those resources 
will have been largely wasted.u Analysis of internal and external factors 
from this perspective yields the single-solution option. 

With respect to a reactor order, no single stakeholder can currently bear the 
expense and the risk of building a nuclear power plant. Yet many stakeholders 
are willing to invest millions of dollars in resources to maintain a readiness 
to build a nuclear power plant. For example, vendors expend significant 
resources to bring design certifications to fruition, industry contributes it 
resources for both design certifications and first-of-a-kind engineering, DOE 
contributes its ALWR research and development resources. In addition, DOE has 
national security objectives in the area of tritium production and plutonium 
disposition that could be served through the use of an advanced reactor order. 
The single-solution option would posit that the many resources and ideas in 
the advanced reactor area could be coalesced by the stakeholders into a single 
solution that would result in a nuclear power plant order. Since whatever 
idea developed from this coalition would likely involve Federal Government 
support, either directly or indirectly, a congressional mandate that the 
approach is in the country's best interest could be expected. 

Under this option, the fundamental choice to proceed would lie with industry 
on the basis of its own weighing of costs and benefits, but the Commission 
could articulate its readiness to perform its review responsibilities and its 
willingness to make resources available in support of this option consistent 
with NRC's safety obligations . 

The consequence of adopting this option is that the Commission could be viewed 
as promoting the nuclear industry as it was when it initially promulgated 10 
CFR Part 52. Also, all stakeholders, including NRC, are being constrained by 
increasing demands on decreasing resources. In addition, DOE is already on a 
path to resolution in the area of tritium production and plutonium . 
disposition. Therefore, current interest or resources among the stakeholders 
may not be enough to bring about a reactor order. Also, since the option 
would likely cause a concentration of resources on one design, other nuclear 
vendors who would not directly benefit from the project would be affected. 

Under this option, NRC would need to devote resources for both an application 
review and oversight of the plant's construction. This would involve a 
continued resource conmitment to the advanced reactor area for the next 6 to 
10 years (by way of comparison, headquarters and regional staffs expended 
approximately 30 direct FTE in FY 95 on Watts Bar Unit 1). Nevertheless, 
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despite the resource commitment, this option would demonstrate important 
Conmission objectives set out in developing 10 CFR Part 52. Also, the 
continued utilization of resources in the advanced reactor area could lead to 
other lessons learned that could be useful in the operating reactor area such 
as the design certification review issues of digital instrumentation and 
controls, reliability assurance, and implementation of the revised source 
term. 

V. RELATED ISSUE 

After the Conunission has made decisions concerning the Direction-Setting Issue 
discussed above, additional issue(s) such as those related to implementation 
details will be addressed as the Strategic Plan is implemented. The related 
issues are listed in this section to provide a more complete understanding of 
the higher level Direction-Setting Issue. 

Can emergency planning (EP) requirements be simplified for advanced 
light-water reactor designs? 

This issue is whether existing requirements for emergency planning for nuclear 
power plants can be simplified on the basis of some of the design improvements 
made in ALWR designs. It is linked to future reactors because it is an 
implementation issue in the Commission's overall strategy pertaining to issues 
affecting future reactor applicants. 

VI. PRELIMINARY COMMISSION VIEWS 

Staff actions regarding the various options should be held in abeyance pending 
the Conmission's final decision on this issue paper. The Conunission's 
preliminary views are: 

The NRC recognizes that fundamental economic decisions by license applicants 
will determine the level of necessary support. The NRC should continue to 
give priority for reviewing standard and advanced reactor designs, early site 
approvals, and licensing for new reactor license applicants (Option 2 with 
elements of Option 1). 

The staff should develop implementation guidance for the following: 

1) Address maintenance of the Utility Requirements Document and the 
certified designs through first-of-a-kind engineering. Provide a plan 
for support of this process to the extent that, as a minimum, 
significant issues are addressed and resolution paths are provided in 
order to continue adequate support of the certified designs. 
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2) Address orderly closeout .of all activities. Document to the greatest 
extent practicable the work performed such that its value for future 
technical and regulatory activities is not lost (e.g. SBWR, MHTGR, 
etc.). 

3) Evaluate the design certification process following completion of 
current applications for lesson learned. 
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DSI 

CFR 

AEA 

ABWR 

DOE 

ALWR 

GE 

SBWR 

FTE 

PRA 

CANDU 

MHTGR 

PRISM 

NEI 

R&D 
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ACRONYMS 

Direction-Setting Issue 

Code of Federal Regulations 

Atomic Energy Act 

Advanced Boiling Water Reactor 

Department of Energy 

Advanced Light Water Reactor 

General Electric 

Simplified Boiling Water Reactor 

Full-Time Equivalent 

Probabilistic Risk Assessment 

Canadian Deuterium Uranium Reactor 

Modular High Temperature Gas-Cool ed Reactor 

Power Reactor Innovative Small Module 

Nuclear Energy Institute 

Research and Development 
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